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DR P M NORRIS, DR J R PARRISH & DR V PAREKH
PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP MEETING
Thursday 19th April 2012 

St Albans Surgery

Present:
Dr J Parrish, Marian Robertson – Practice Manager, Jackie Lomas – Secretary

PATIENTS:
Veronica Joyce,  Sonia Singham, Judith Pottinger, Tony Page, Connie Page, Denis Norton, Nicholas Roberts,  Stephanie Leitch
APOLOGIES: Christine Mason and Christine Cookson
All patients present signed a dedicated register
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION

Dr Parrish chaired this third meeting of the Patients Reference Group and thanked everyone for coming.       
PREVIOUSLY DISCUSSED SUBJECTS
The Patient Survey results have now been posted on our website.

Some patients thought that the surgery was not very child friendly.    It was also felt that it was difficult getting prams / pushchairs through our double doors and Dr Parrish suggested that we could either keep one door open all the time in the summer or could maybe get electric doors.  These are ongoing issues and we will have to await the outcome of a visit from the CQC (Care Quality Commission) which is due to happen in the near future.   They are visiting all practices to look at aspects of quality and safety.    They are the independent regulator of all health and social care services in England and   they may say that we cannot have any soft toys but only those that can be wiped clean, or they may say that we are not allowed to have toys at all in the waiting room.      We will have to wait and see what their recommendations are and take it from there.    If we don’t comply with their recommendations it could lead, in an extreme case, to the closure of a practice.  If you would like more information on the CQC you can go onto their website which is www.cqc.org.uk.        
The fish tank has now been re-stocked by Yvonne and we talked about getting up a rota to help with the cleaning of the tank.   This was going to be discussed between the group who would then liaise with Marian.
WHERE IS THE GROUP GOING?

Dr Parrish discussed the setting up of the group by the surgery and now felt that the group should be self motivating and self running, i.e. they should choose a Chair Person and a minute taker and what subjects they would like to discuss and in fact be a social group in their own right.  They could then give us feedback as to how they want to move on.   The group may want to take part in fund raising for the surgery and Dr Parrish said that of course we were very happy for the meetings to take place in the surgery if preferred and that the doctors and nurses would always be willing to discuss various subjects with everyone, i.e. diabetes, travel immunisations and other subjects that might be of interest.   
MESSAGE BOARD
Denis Norton is still interested in doing this.     It was felt that the board was not strong enough.   At the moment we have one side for regular items and one side for more acute things.    There were suggestions of maybe having red stars or rosettes to highlight important things that patients needed to be aware of.    
It was also felt that we needed to make patients aware of the services that we do have to offer, like the Patient Folder in the waiting room and the Walk in Clinics at Teddington and Chessington.    We are looking into the best way of doing this.       Marian suggested that maybe we could put a note on the bottom of our prescriptions, but this was thought to be a little confusing as patients might think it was the number to ring ‘Out of Hours’ which of course it is not.        
WEBSITE OLD AND NEW
Denis Norton said that he went to go onto our website he got the old website up instead.     At the moment we have two websites running and we need to get rid of the old one as this is very confusing for patients.       We are looking into this.
10 MINUTE APPOINTMENTS

As discussed at the last meeting the doctors have a 10 minute appointment system but if patients do feel they need a longer consultation they should ask the Receptionist when they ring for an appointment to make this a double appointment to give them extra time.

NUMBERS ON THE CONSULTING ROOM DOORS

These have been done.     We just need to do a notice for the Waiting Room and get the numbers put on the doors.
BUDDY SYSTEM
We are going to put a notice up in the Waiting Room about this and Mr Roberts suggested that he speaks to his contacts at the local churches about it and may be they can help “spread the word.”
KINGSTON CLINICAL COMMISSIONING GROUP
The Kingston Clinical Commissioning Group is made up of the 28 practices in Kingston working alongside health practitioners from nursing, pharmacy and secondary care.   It will go live in 11 months time.    Dr Parrish is representing St Albans Medical Centre.      The Group has been formed to set out a new way of managing health service budgets etc., and this may bring changes to the way some of the services are now run.      In a nutshell each borough is given a budget of say 250 million with which to make sensible changes etc, but if you manage to save some of that money it cannot be kept as surplus, you are just given a reduced budget the following year.
HOSPITAL OVERNIGHT DISCHARGES

There has been some bad press lately about elderly patients being discharged from hospital in the middle of the night.   Dr Parrish explained that this had been somewhat misconstrued.    Patients who say go to hospital after having a fall or minor complaint are usually dealt with as outpatients and of course then discharged home.    As far as inpatients go, they are very rarely discharged at night especially if they are elderly or vulnerable.    GP practices do not have any power over this at all.    Dr Parrish did say that if we were to hospitalise a patient who we thought was particularly vulnerable then we would make the hospital aware of this, but most of our evening referrals would come from the Out of Hours Service which is after 6.30.pm.      

As there was no other business the Group carried on and had a short meeting of their own.     
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is Thursday 17th May 2012, 12 noon for 12.15.pm start and will be held at the surgery.      






